
 

 

Essex County Council 
County Hall 
Chelmsford 
Essex 
CM1 1QH 

 
           08/06/2020 
Dear Resident 
 
RE: Proposed Expansion of Lawford Primary School, Long Rd, Lawford,  

Manningtree CO11 2EF 
 
Essex County Council (ECC) with the Department for Education (DfE), are proposing to expand this 
primary school so as to provide an additional 210 pupil places (1form of entry) in order to meet the 
growth in the number of school places required in the district of Tendring: ECC are leading on this 
matter. 
 
The proposed expansion primarily involves the construction of a standalone building containing  
8 classrooms, including facilities, a library, 2 x SEN rooms and: 

 Internal remodelling of the original school building to provide a studio.  
 Scooter & cycle parking. 
 New multi-use games area. 

 
We would like to invite you to an online exhibition to review the latest draft proposals online and to have 
your say before the proposals are completed for submission to the County Planning Authority as a full 
planning application. Comment forms are available online and we would be grateful if you could take 
your time to complete this so that we can capture and consider the views prior to the submission of the 
planning application. 
 
The online exhibition will be available from Monday 15th June to Sunday 28th June and can be viewed 
at either: 
 
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/infrastructure-delivery/consultation-for-lawford-primary-
school 
 
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk 
 
Please note that the consultation documents will be unavailable until the 15th June. 
 
We will consider all comments received prior to submitting a detailed planning application to the County 
Planning Authority.  A summary of the pre-application consultation responses will also accompany the 
submitted planning application. 
 
We hope that you will be able to take the opportunity to view the draft plans and to have your say 
online.   A feedback questionnaire will be available online.  Following this consultation, all relevant 
comments and feedback will be reviewed and incorporated into the planning documentation. 
 
We hope that you will review the proposal and plans and leave your feedback online. 
 
If you have any questions in the meantime, then please contact christina.halls@essex.gov.uk  
 
   
Yours faithfully 



 

 

 
Christina Halls, Project Sponsor. 
Infrastructure Delivery Team 
Infrastructure and Environment 
Essex County Council 


